
 
 
 
Our ref: MC9493 
 
Your ref: 387.04 
  
 
 
 
 
Mr Neil Laurie   
The Clerk of the Parliament 
Parliament House 
George Street 
Brisbane  Qld  4000 
 
 
Dear Mr Laurie  
 

Re:   Petition No 387.04:  Upgrade of the intersections of  
Coopers Camp Road/Jubilee Terrace and Simpsons Road/Macgregor Terrace  

 
I refer to the petition number 387.04 lodged in the Legislative Assembly office on 
19 October 2004 by Mr Andrew Fraser MP, Member for Mount Coot-tha, on behalf of 
Mr Carlos Alperin about upgrading the intersections of Coopers Camp Road/Jubilee 
Terrace and Simpsons Road/Macgregor Terrace at Bardon.  
 
The Department of Main Roads is doing a planning study to assess traffic at these 
intersections.  The purpose of this study is to identify options to improve operational 
efficiency.  Main Roads did a traffic survey on 1 September 2004 to identify the origins 
and destinations of vehicles using the intersections.  This information will be important 
for the study and assist in identifying where improvements may be possible. 
 
It is expected the study will be completed in 2005 and the results used to determine the 
priority and funding for works at these intersections. 
 
I have arranged for an electronic copy of this response to be forwarded to your office. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
PAUL LUCAS MP 
Minister for Transport and Main Roads 


